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477 Michigan Ave., Ste. 1600

Detroit, MI 48826

Dear Keith,
This letter serves as the response to the Findings provided in your letter dated November 12, 2021.
Finding #1: Rehabilitation written policies and procedures.

Response:  The required corrective actions have been completed. Development Office has written
and adopted the following policies and procedures:
e Unforeseen Circumstances
e Annual Staff Training
e Contractor Training
Sub Recipient Training
Frequency of Solicitation for Pre-Qualifying Contractors
Contractor Complaint Policy including procedures for tracking complaints.

Finding #2: Failure to Monitor Rental Projects.

Response: The required corrective action is completed. The Development Office has completed
monitoring and certified tenants in all but three of its 165 rental units. The 3 units that are
uncomplied have been sent finding letters. If they remain uncomplied further action will be taken.
The rental monitoring worksheet is attached to this correspondence.

Finding #3: Failure to follow dispute resolution procedures.
Response: The Development Office has updated its Dispute Resolution Policy, Procedure and
Practice to include an “Informal Complaint Procedure”,; a “Formal Complaint Procedure” and the

current Development Office Organizational Chart. This updated document will be provided to
current clients via mail, and to future clients, at the loan closing.
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The Development Office has also written and adopted a contractor complaint policy and procedure
that clearly outlines the roles of the contractor, rehab specialist and homeowner, and reiterates the
contract requirements. Both documents will be provided to pre-qualified contractors at a mandatory
Contractor Meeting scheduled for Friday, December 17, 2021, and are also included in the updated
Contractor Handbook, which each newly approved contractor receives upon approval.

Finding #4: Bids not solicited from an adequate number of qualified sources.

Response: The required corrective action is planned and will take place in January of 2022. The
Development Office has developed and adopted a Policy and Procedure that outlines a yearly
contractor solicitation plan. This plan includes yearly requests for applications from qualified
contractors via printed media including publications aimed at minority populations, as well as social
media and City TV as well as written request letters sent to MSHDA’s Minority Business
Enterprises and Women Owned Business Enterprises, to take place in January of each year.

Additionally, this year the Development Office plans radio advertisements requesting applications
from qualitied contractors as well.

Please contact us to request additional information. We look forward to continuing to serve
Lansing’s residents.

Sincerely,

Brian McGrain, Director
Economic Development & Planning

Ce:  Portia McGoy
Ellen Chung

Barbara Kimmel

Enclosure:  Rental Monitoring Worksheet
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Policy and Procedure
Solicitation of Contractors
for Housing Rehabilitation and Lead Safe Lansing

The Development Manager shall solicit contractors to apply for pre-approval to bid on Housing
Rehabilitation and Lead Safe Lansing jobs. This solicitation shall take place at least once yearly, in
January.

Solicitation shall include print advertisement and shall appear in one mainstream newspaper and also in
a minimum of two publications aimed at minority populations. Solicitation shall also appear on the City
of Lansing’s social media accounts, and on City TV.

Solicitation shall also include written letters including program brochures and contractor applications
mailed to each business listed on MSHDA’s Minority Owned Business Directory and Women Owned
Business Directory, found at this link: MSHDA - MSHDA Housing Grantee Tools (michigan.gov)

Solicitations and advertisements shall information about the programs such as:

e Year round work opportunities

e 30-50 jobs per year with varied project scopes and sizes

e A written scope of work makes bidding easy

* Free Lead Abatement Supervisor Training and Certification offered
¢ Quick payment turnarounds

e Link to the website where the contractor application is located

If the above solicitations do not result in applications from at least 5 skilled and financially stable
contractors (General, plumbing, electrical, mechanical) within 30 days of the end date of the
solicitations, the Development Office will broaden the search. This may include ordering solicitations
through other media outlets, including radio advertisements and additional print advertisements.
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